

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

APRIL 1966

MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

The April membership meeting will be held at the clubhouse on Wednesday, April 27, 1966, at 6:30 P.M.-This will be a sausage and pancake dinner meeting. Dinner will be served from 6:30 to 8:30 P.M. Meeting will start at 8:30 P.M. Everyone is welcome. \$1.50 will be collected per person at the door for this dinner. After the regular meeting Tom Andrews will show a short film on a Wildlife Achievement Club cleanup campaign which took place several years ago. This is an ideal opportunity to bring a friend out to the clubhouse and treat him to a wonderful dinner which will be cooked and served by our faithful girls. They say the best way to a man's heart is through his stomach. Give it a try he may feel so well fed he'll become a member.

WHATS NEW?

On March 23, 1966 at the regular membership meeting, Charles Wiles submitted a proposed addition to the Chapter's By-Laws, which will be under Article I, titled Section 10, "Life Membership". In compliance with Article XV, Section 1, this proposed addition is submitted to the membership herewith. This proposal will be voted on at the next meeting, April 27, 1966.

AMENDMENT TO BY-LAWS LIFE MEMBERSHIP

10. A chapter life membership is available for members in the Wildlife Achievement Chapter. The dues shall be fixed by the Board of Directors and approved by the membership. Life membership in the chapter will maintain the member in the chapter and the state for his lifetime. In order to maintain a chapter life membership, the member must continue his membership in the national organization with annual remittance of national dues unless he is also a national life member, in which case he will not need to pay additional dues to national. Life membership in both the national organization and the local chapter exempts the member from dues for his lifetime.

At this same meeting it was unanimously agreed that our chapter would submit and support the following as nominees for the national offices indicated:

Reynolds Harnsberger

President

C.B. Harris

Vice-President

Secretary

Jim Thanos

Our thanks to all of the members who gave of their time and muscle on Saturday, March 26, 1966 when we installed a gate at the new grounds in Howard County. Several members also worked on the road and got a start on the new high power rifle range here. Any member who wishes to use the new grounds should stop by the clubhouse first and obtain a key to the gate from the caretaker, which will be signed out to the member upon presentation of his current membership card. If you haven't received your current card as yet, rush your dues to Lloyd Gibson, 3320 McComas Avenue, Kensington, Md. and he will mail your card the same day he receives dues.

In order to comply with the new postal regulations it will be necessary to include in each new member's application, his Zip Code. It is also requested that all members either call Lloyd Gibson at LO 5-0075 or drop him a postcard at 3320 McComas Ave., Kensington, Md. with their Zip Code number and name.

On Saturday, April 23, 1966, two troops of Boy Scouts will plant 500 new trees on our property in Howard County. This is in keeping with our 1966 conservation effort and our plans to make the new property the most beautiful in the area.

As of March 23, 1966, it will be necessary to charge the following prices for Night shooting on the trap and skeet ranges. This is necessitated by the increased cost in "White Flyer" birds and electricity. Prices do not go into effect until lights go on, so come early and avoid the rush. With your shells-\$1.25 a round, club reloads(plastic)-\$2.50 a round, New Plastic Shells, \$3.50 a round.

Due to circumstances beyond our control the Open House originally scheduled for May 1, 1966, had to be postponed until June 5, 1966. (See Coming Events).

Lloyd Bowers will have name tags for all members at the coming meeting so let's all come out and get to know each other better.

On March 27, 1966, Roy Greisler placed first in C Division at the Andrews Air Force Base registered skeet shoot, while representing our club. Congratulations Roy and keep up the good work.

On Saturday, April 16, 1966, Bob Inman broke "25 straight" on the skeet range. Walter Bowman and Bill Shearn did it again. Another "25 straight" for these two. Congratulations to all and hope to see more "25" shooters this summer.

Hugh Day, a life member and Waltonian Bowman died suddenly of a heart attack at his home on April 9, 1966. The club's sympathies were extended to his family and we will all miss him in our organization.

COMING EVENTS:

June 5, 1966 - Sunday - Noon til dark - Open House - Exhibitions - Turkey Shoots -Demonstration by local scouts - Trap - Skeet - Archery demonstrations -Food and refreshments - This is our effort to double our present club membership - Plan to bring the whole family and several friends.

June 25, 1966 - Saturday - American Instrument Company has exclusive use of our facilities on this date.

A WARM WELCOME TO THESE NEW MEMBERS AND THANKS TO THEIR SPONSORS:

George M. Coker Jr., 11714 Galt Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by Tom Derby

Henry P. Knepp, 307 Penwood Road, Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Charlie Wiles

Carl S. Blankenship, 6700 Belcrest Road, # 910, Hyattsville, Md. Proposed by: Mike Apperti Sr.

Grayson H. Isbell, 1619 Moffet Road, Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Robert A. Berry, 7034 Nashville Road, Lanham, Md. Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Robert P. Barry, 13001 7th Street, Bowie, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Robert A. Reznek, 13005 Blairmore St., Beltsville, Md.
Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Bert. L. Thornley, 13116 Hathaway Drive, Silver Spring, Md. Re-instatement

Lookie here: These are the real go-getters - True recruiters if I ever saw them - so far this year - Clint Bowman 8 new members - Ray Fisk 5 new members - Bill Shearn, Robert Pohlman, and Mike Apperti Sr. 2 new members each. Don't forget - 10 new members in a year and you get a free year's membership plus 10 friends who are also members of your favorite and you get a free year's membership plus to include and recruit him into the fold.

> Jim Glazier Corresponding Secretary